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bird. These birds were seen on the lagocn frequently until at least 
11 March. Durirg this period they probably commuted the 10 km to 
the Opihi River mcuth where sightings of two pelicans were also 
reported. 

After 11 March the pelicans began moving greater distances. On 
19 March two wcle 5een at Lake Waiccno, 50 ltm farther south, by 
P. C. M. Latham . Two were back at the Opihi River mouth from 
24 tc 27 March and then from la%:: March to early April l ~ c a l  residents 
r~por ted up to three pelicans tcg~ther in the Lake Wainono area. They 
were last seen in this zrea on 4 April and by 11 April two had returned 
to Washdyke Lagoon 

A mcre distant sighting was made cn 16 February by G. Guy 
cn thc cox t  at Birdlings Flat, at the northern m d  of Lake Ellesmere. 
He :aw a pelican flying n ~ r t h ,  about 200 m offshore. This bird was 
obse~ved until it disappeared Gnally into the distance. 

On 27 April, following a report in the TImaru Herald, I searched 
the Seadcwn Bcach just north cf Washdykc Lagoon and found a dead 
immature female pelican in mcult (det. J .  A. Barile, National Museum, 
Wellington). It had bcen shct and had been dead about a week. 

The last reported sighting (4 June) was of a single bird on a 
farm pccd in the Morvm/Glenavy area of South Canterbury. 

These sightings show that pelicans move abcut from one water 
body to ancd~er  over a short period of time. Because of this it is 
difficult to asc~rtain the total number of birds in a particular area. 
Sightings from South Cantcrbury show that there were at least three 
pelicans in the area. The Birdlings Flat pe!ican was probably a 
fourth bird 

The pelicars were seen mainly on shallow coastal waters and 
occasionally on the sea, clcse inshore. WFen not swimming the birds 
were resting eiiber cn low mrtd banks cr  in shallow water. 

Before 1976 there had been only one record of this species from 
New Zea!and, on the Wanganui River in 1890 (OSNZ Checklist, 19701.. 
In August/Septcmber 1976 6ne was seen in the Kaipara Harbour 
(Edgar 1978, Nctcirnis 25: 89-90) and one died in Southland in late 
November 1977. During July and August 1977 there was an apparent 
influx cf Australian Pelicans to mairland New Guinea and its outlying 
islands (Newsletter 135, New Guinea Bird Society). It was suggested 
that this influx was related to the drying out of the central Australian 
"desert,' which had held pelicans for some years. These latest New 
Tealand sightings show that Australian Pelicans have moved greater 
-1istances in their search for suitable habitat. 

I thank Mr F. B. Ross and Mr G. Guy for making their 
rlbservations and notes available to me. 

Q. M. SAGAR, F l c t  2, 362 Here f~rd  St, Christchurch I .  

[See further records of these pelicans in  Class. Sumrn. Notes, 
this issue. - Ed.1 


